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October 21, 2020 
 
Rob Moubarak 
Mitrex Inc. 
3300 Highway No. 7 Suite 904 
Vaughan ON  L4K 4M3 
 
 
Dear Mr. Moubarak: 
 
Re: Mitrex Inc. 

Applications for Electricity Retailer Licence and Unit Sub-metering Licence 
OEB File Numbers EB-2020-0172/0173 

 
 
On June 29, 2020, Mitrex Inc.’s (Mitrex) applied to the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) for 
a for an electricity retailer and unit sub-metering licences.  By letter dated August 27, 
2020 (August 27th Letter) the OEB informed you that your applications were incomplete 
and could not be processed for the reasons provided in the letter. The OEB allowed 30 
days to file the requested information. Mitrex has not filed the required information 
within prescribed timelines.  
 
By letter dated October 8, 2020 (October 8th Letter), the OEB informed you that if the 
required information will not be submitted within 10 days of the October 8th Letter, your 
application will be closed. 
 
As no required information has been received to date, this letter is to inform you that 
your files EB-2020-0172 and EB-2020-0173 are now closed. 
 
Mitrex is reminded that pursuant to sections 57 (c.1) and 57 (d) of the Ontario Energy 
Board Act, 1998, no person can engage in unit sub-metering and retail electricity 
without a licence.  
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Any questions relating to this letter should be directed to Irina Kuznetsova, Advisor at 
Irina.kuznetsova@oeb.ca. Please refer to the OEB file numbers noted above in all 
correspondence to the OEB regarding this matter.   
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
 
John Pickernell  
Manager, Applications Administration 
 
 
 
CC: Danial Hadizadeh, Director 
danial.h@cladify.com 
 
Aditya Dhingra, Legal Counsel 
adhingra@sutherlaw.com 
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